
CCALS’ heart-centered approach is often revolutionary for people navigating 
an ALS diagnosis. Charles Edens is one of our families who talks about how 
CCALS’ focus on listening to an individual’s unique story transforms the  
ALS journey.  

In 2023, Charles was diagnosed with ALS. As life changed rapidly for Charles 
and his wife, Donna, a social worker recommended reaching out to CCALS to 
receive support. 

“The people I spoke to at CCALS were just wonderful,” Charles says. “They 
listened to me. What CCALS did differently from any other place we worked 
with was that they said, ‘What can we help you with?’ and ‘Let’s go through 
your story and find out what you need.’”   

Because of this compassionate approach, CCALS provided assistance that 
changed the journey for Charles. “It was the things I didn’t know I needed  
that have been lifesavers.” A lightweight wheelchair, a bed handrail, a  
transfer swing so Donna can assist him, and a specialized formulation of  
hemp oil to improve sleep were among the list of items that have changed  
his experience.

CCALS also introduced Charles to voice banking, ensuring he could still communicate with loved ones as his speech declined.  
“It is remarkable how much an AI-generated voice can sound like your own,” Charles explains.

CCALS’ full array of services, paired with our belief that every person and their journey with ALS is unique, means that CCALS 
provides support that people actually need.

Through tears, Charles expressed his gratitude. “I know I am on a short runway, but I couldn’t be more grateful. Angels are real 
people who offer you something and don’t want anything in return. Miracles are things that happen unexpectedly. You guys 
[CCALS] have offered me both.”
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CCALS: TRANSFORMING THE ALS JOURNEY

Learn about our new initiative,  
The Lighthouse Project on the back page



Bring the whole family (and your furry friends!) to 
Bourne Farm on Saturday, May 31st, 2025 for the 
biennial CCALS Stroll & Roll.

Starting at 11 a.m., this wheelchair-accessible two-mile 
walk winds through the beautiful Bourne Farm and 

culminates in a fun-filled afternoon with food trucks, 
inflatables, and face painting. Support CCALS and 
take part in our most family-friendly event of the 
year! Plus, earn special prizes for reaching fundraising 
milestones. Sign up or learn more at strollandroll.net.

ROLL OR WALK AT STROLL & ROLLRUN THE FALMOUTH ROAD RACE

Race or cheer with CCALS friends and families on 
Sunday, August 17th, 2025 as we join over 11,000 
runners at the Falmouth Road Race. 

This year marks the 50th wheelchair race and we are 
proud to announce that CCALS is the 2025 sponsor of 
the Falmouth Road Race Adaptive Athletes Program! 
CCALS staff and friends will start the race for the 
Wheelchair Division and will be the first to congratulate 
our winners as we hold the tape at the finish line.

In 2024, our incredible team of 140 runners raised 
over $389,000—the third highest total of all charities. 
CCALS is proud to be not only a leader in ALS care, 

but also the highest fundraising Cape Cod-based 
charity in this iconic event. 

Run 7 miles to help us surpass our 2024 total and 
continue to provide high quality care to those living with 
ALS, their families, and their caregivers.

Details on how to participate are available on  
falmouth.ccals.org and all proceeds go to support 
people living with ALS, their families, and their 
communities. The Falmouth Road Race is a popular 
event within our community—we had a 40-person 
waitlist last year—so make sure to sign up soon! 
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THOUGHTS FROM RON, SPRING 2025
Innovation and Leadership
Here at Compassionate Care ALS, our motto is printed on 
our business cards: “Leading a New Vision in ALS Care Since 
1998.” We refer back to our humble beginnings because it 
was then that Gordon Heald, his wife Betsy and I, his full-
time caregivers, looked around at the sparse landscape of 
ALS care and agreed, “There has to be a better way.”

Gordon’s legacy directly addressed our determination 
when we launched the Gordon T. Heald ALS Fund almost 
27 years ago. In the beginning, it was just me—what we 
metaphorically called “Ron’s lemonade stand”—so the 
innovation had to start there. But over time, we’ve grown 
and along the way, I sought out like-minded people who 
recognized the value of what we were doing.

One of our great allies and champions became the 
renowned neurologist, Dr. Merit Cudkowicz, director of 
the Healey ALS Clinic at Mass General Hospital. She 
recognized that our holistic, relational approach to the 
disease offered a depth of humanity to the journey that 
she wanted for her patients. Our partnership evolved over 
time, and seven years ago we launched the ALS House 
Call program, in which a nurse or nurse practitioner from 
the clinic, and one of our care liaisons, began visiting ALS 
families in their homes.

I continued to keep my eye out for leaders and innovators. 
Some years back, I also got to know Dr. Richard Bedlack, 

head of the ALS Clinic at Duke University. 
He became curious about the edges of 
ALS research, things that seemed to make 
a difference but weren’t widely understood. 
With such wide-ranging knowledge, we 
thought it would be meaningful to bring 
Dr. Bedlack to our community for individual 
consultations. To that end, we launched the 
Lighthouse Project in March of this year. 
Those who have experienced a 30-minute consultation with 
Dr. Bedlack found it extraordinarily valuable.

“Through the CCALS Lighthouse Project, people living with 
ALS are getting answers to their questions about exercises, 
nutrition, equipment, and experimental treatments,” says Dr. 
Bedlack. “They are being empowered through education to 
find more options they can discuss with their own doctors 
and medical teams. I am very proud of the hope that this 
new collaboration with CCALS brings!”

I’m so grateful for our staff and all that they do to serve the  
ALS community. Each of them enhances our commitment to 
innovation and leadership.

Blessings and love to you all, 
 

  
Ron

RON HOFFMAN 
FOUNDER

THE LIGHTHOUSE PROJECT:  
ILLUMINATING HOPE FOR THE ALS COMMUNITY 
Compassionate Care ALS (CCALS) is thrilled to introduce 
The Lighthouse Project—an innovative new program designed 
to shine a guiding light for individuals navigating ALS. This 
collaboration brings together CCALS and renowned ALS 
researcher Dr. Richard Bedlack of Duke University to provide 
a unique opportunity for our clients.

Through The Lighthouse Project, CCALS clients can engage 
in exclusive conversations with Dr. Bedlack, who provides 
personalized insights and expert guidance tailored to  

their questions. While not a form of medical treatment,  
these educational sessions equip patients with fresh 
perspectives and ideas to discuss with their own doctors.  
Each participant receives a detailed written summary after 
their visit, including key takeaways and trusted resources for 
deeper exploration.

As one CCALS client wrote 
after his first session, “Dr. 
Bedlack and The Lighthouse 
Project are such a gift. This was 
the most productive ALS clinic 
we’ve had in two years.”

CCALS is honored to welcome 
Dr. Bedlack to our community 
and to continue fostering 

enlightening conversations through The Lighthouse Project, 
empowering individuals and families to navigate the 
complexities of ALS.

“I am thrilled to partner with CCALS to offer The Lighthouse 
Project. So far, the program has empowered people living with 
ALS to better understand treatment and research options, 
including finding clinical trials or expanded access programs 
they might qualify for, and finding promising alternative and 
off-label products that are available for self-experimentation.” 
– Dr. Bedlack

To read the full article, please  
visit Ron’s blog at ccals.org/blog

http://ccals.org/blog

